
Nonresident Student Enrollment Capacity and Application 
 

Morris County USD 417 will have a limited capacity to accept nonresident students for the 
2024-2025 school year. Based on the projected enrollment and capacity to operate effectively, 
Morris County USD 417 will accept nonresident students as outlined below.   

Students living outside of the Morris County USD 417 boundary must formally apply for 
nonresident enrollment no later than June 30, 2024. The application may be completed in any 
of these ways:  

 
1. Use the online application from June 1st to June 30th. 

https://forms.gle/XkR7L3c2TA5K1YrWA 

2. A printed application will be available in the district office and should be returned to 
Amber Weeks before the June 30 deadline.  

If you have any questions about nonresident enrollment please contact:   
Amber Weeks 
Board Clerk/ Data Coordinator 
620-767-5192 
aweeks@cgrove417.org  

View Morris County USD 417 Nonresident Enrollment Policy here:  

ENROLLMENT OF NONRESIDENT STUDENTS JBCC 

Notification process: 
1. Parent and/or Guardian will be notified by your preferred method before July 15th. 

 

Elementary 2024-2025 School Year Nonresident Open Seats Available 
 

School PreK KG 1st Grade 2nd Grade 3rd Grade 4th Grade 5th Grade 6th Grade 
Council Grove 

Elementary 
10 0 0 7 0 4 7 1 

Prairie Heights 
Elementary 

N/A 3 11 11 10 0 0 0 

 
Council Grove Junior Senior High School 2024-2025 School Year Nonresident Open Seats Available 

 
 7th Core 7th CTE 8th Core 8th CTE 9th Core 9th CTE 

Open Seats 5 5 6 6 14 14 
 10th Core 10th CTE 11th Core 11th CTE 12th Core 12th CTE 

Open Seats 8 8 10 10 5 5 
 

https://forms.gle/XkR7L3c2TA5K1YrWA
https://www.usd417.net/vimages/shared/vnews/stories/499ef2fd8988b/JBCC%20Enrollment%20of%20Nonresident%20Students.pdf
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